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Annual General Meeting 

Sunday 7th April 2019, 3:30pm 

Skinner Street URC  
Present:

Bishop Karen (Patron), Pat Southgate (Chair), Katie Bathie, Margaret Blyth, Jean Edwards, Susan Gittins, Roger Green, Lucy Holt, Elaine & Gerald Mellers, Kate Mellor, Jeff & Karen Neagle, Alison Sepping, Holly Smith, Elizabeth Steff, Andrew Teale, Brian Tomlinson, Barbara Tucker, Raymond & Elizabeth Wells
The AGM was also attended by a group of students from Bournemouth University Media Studies course who were working with R2R on a project to expand awareness of the charity.

	Agenda
	Discussion
	Actions

	Welcome and Opening Prayer 
	The Revd Pat Southgate, Chair of R2R, welcomed all those present and thanked them for their continued support.


	

	Apologies 


	Catriona Chandler, Helen Ellis, Martin Finch, Michael & Maureen McCabe, Curt Southgate, Ann Tyson

	

	Minutes of the 2016-17 AGM, 9th January 2018
	
	Accepted and signed 

	Trustees’ Annual Report 2017-18
	Presented by Pat Southgate: 
As the AGM for 2017-18 is taking place after the end of the subsequent financial year, the Trustees decided to report on both 2017-18 and 2018-19 to bring us all up-to-date. 
Pat noted that we are celebrating 17 years as a charity and that at times it had been difficult trying to get the help we needed to support our clients in Amos House. She said that we were sure we were doing the right things but not for long enough although we had added an extra drop-in, extended the hours of the afternoon drop-ins and offered access to more outreach services. A new drop-in manager had been recruited to help with the additional workload. The drop-ins were busy with up to 37 people attending. Pat highlighted the need to move more towards fulfilling our dream of having a daytime resource centre.

Andrew Teale, R2R Trustee and Service Manager for St Mungo’s, BCP Council outreach team talked about the St. Mungo’s service and noted that SWEP attendance had doubled since the move to using the hall at Skinner Street URC which is in the town centre rather than out of town venue. Andrew said that R2R drop-in are an incredibly important engaging tool for St Mungo’s as clients want to engage but have to have trust.

Katie Bathie, Community Mental Health Nurse spoke about her work explaining that her priority is making a service that is going to be used by the service group. With the help of R2R can meet the guys at drop-ins. Katie is really keen to have a more relaxed and informal feel to the Wednesday drop-ins so the guys will stay on after eating and talk to her and it is important that she is at the drop-ins and the guys can be flighty so she needs to be there on a regular basis. Important that other services are also there as she works very closely with other providers, which would not be possible if there was no hub. The rough sleepers all know where R2R is so it is a good venue.

Lucy Holt, R2R Trustee asked about the new Sunday lunch provision which had attracted between 30-35 people and was very well received.  These will continue on a bi-monthly basis supported by local church teams.
The evening soup runs were mentioned but Pat explained that these were not run by R2R but attracted around 10-20 people. Pat suggested that more communication is required between R2R and those who provide the soup runs.


	

	Treasurers Report and Accounts 2017-18
	Trustee Kate Mellor reported on the financial position after which the accounts for both years were adopted.

Financial Review 2017-18 

The funding position of the Charity was considerably improved over the course of the year, from £76,242 as at 31 March 2017 to £138,562 at 31 March 2018, with the Charity posting a net surplus (excess of receipts over payments) of £62,175 in the year, versus a surplus of £49,618 in the previous year, an improvement of £12,557 year-on-year. 

At a Trustees’ meeting on 14 March 2019, the Trustees decided it was prudent to increase the amount held as reserves from three months to six months’ operations, or a minimum of £25,000, at current rate of expenditure. 

Financial Review 2018-19 

The funding position of the Charity again improved over the course of the year, from £138,560 as at 31 March 2018 to £184,778 at 31 March 2019, with the Charity posting a net surplus (excess of receipts over payments) of £46,217 in the year, versus a surplus of £62,175 in the previous year, a decrease of £15958 year-on-year 

Looking forward to 2019-20, R2R will continue to look into ways to enhance its mission to care for the homeless in Poole. Specifically, R2R is investigating ways in which to acquire premises, which will enable us to run drop-ins on every day of the week. If we are able to move forward with this, we will need to mount a major fundraising campaign in the coming years to cover both initial capital and on-going running costs. 

R2R will also continue to work closely with the Poole Council Rough Sleeper Team and Poole Council Housing Services Team to identify sustainable ways to support those on the streets into accommodation and those in accommodation to stay there. 


	The Accounts for 2016-17 and 2017-18 were adopted with no objections.

	Trustee Elections 
	Re-standing: Pat Southgate; Kate Mellor; Andrew Teale; Lucy Holt and Martin Finch were re-elected. Iain Scott stood down.


	The appointment and resignations were accepted: Gez Mellers Proposed, Tina Stirling Seconded 



	Chair Election 
	Standing - Pat Southgate
	Re-elected: Lucy Holt proposed, Kate Mellor seconded

	Hon Secretary & Hon Treasurer 
	Joshua Hale stepped down in 2019 as Honorary Secretary and both this position and the position of Honorary Treasurer remain vacant.
	

	AOB 
	Pat explained that R2R would carry on as usual but a meeting was planned to consider future plans.
A vote of thanks was offered to our Patron, Bishop Karen, our chair, Pat and to all Trustees and volunteers at R2R.

Bishop Karen spoke about the PSPO in Poole and how this highlighted the work of R2R and encouraged more support for its work. Partnerships had proved to be the best way forward with great team work from Staff, trustees, volunteers and Pat at the helm.

The meeting was closed with prayer.


	


	Website: www.routestoroots.org     
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	Donate online or download an R2R donation form at: 
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